
Residents' Association of the Lathrop Community, Northampton 
Council Meeting 

June 7, 2017 

President David Morrissey called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 
The customary moment of silence was observed. There was a very 
full agenda. 

Minutes The minutes of the May 3, 2017 Association Meeting were 
accepted. 

Treasurer's Report (see attached). We are in a sound position. Our 
Florence Bank CD was changed from EZ-Out to a regular one, as the 
rates are so low. It was suggested to look into a Quaker one, as the 
rates could be better. Joe Kulin will investigate and report back. 

Management Report (see attached) Northampton will be 100% 
occupied when the scheduled move-ins are completed. Fireside 
chats are on summer hiatus and will resume in September. 

Ongoing Business The enhanced trail project is complete and looks 
great. The dog run posts are in and once the concrete hardens, it will 
take two days to put up the fencing, which will be double gated. There 
will be a sign "for residents only." The energy audit is done, and 
although there is a final report yet to come, the verdict seems to be 
things are in pretty good shape in our townhouses. 
Question: Can we have a program about getting electricity renewable 
sources? A suggestion is to be sent to program committee. 
The property committee has been dealing with campus landscaping 
issues. A representative from Kendal doesn't think the grounds look 
as good as they should, from a marketing perspective. This subject 
was also at the top of the list for comments from the lanes: 

It appears that Spring Valley is not off to a good start this year. 
Are the lane sign areas going to be planted with flowers? 
If your gutters are full of detritus and overflowing, put in a work order. 
The question of pesticides use again came up, and it was suggested 
someone from the UMass department of turf management's 
integrated pest management program could talk to us about it. 



There are three lanes without their named tree present, and it would 
be nice to have representative specimens planted. Pyracanthas (fire 
thorns) are the biggest problem, as this isn't really their zone. 
Question: what are the restrictions about beautifying the areas 
around the big green utility boxes in some of the front yards? 

The Lathrop community fund has a bit longer to run, and it was noted 
that Easthampton's percentage of resident donations was quite a bit 
higher than ours. 

The residents' handbook is being updated, and will now be available 
on-line at our website. The residents' directory will also be updated 
there (password: Resident #1) - www. \a,+hroprtS, or~ 

Reminder: there must be 24 hour advance notice for private 
transportation. 

New Business: The residents' Who's Who binder has been in the 
works for a long time, but WILL be coming this summer. People will 
be asked to submit information and photos for this on a voluntary 
basis, if they haven't already. 

The Lathrop board will meet on this campus in July. 

The party to honor residents over 90 will be Wednesday, June 21. 

The July 4th cook-out will be July 5, 2017. 

Discussion: The Neighbor Care Group will continue to function for 
now. The process of looking at Emergency Alert Technology is under 
review, which is just beginning. Northampton is to be the first "blue" 
community in the nation, as there are to be no more sales of bottled 
water. 

Lane Rep Follow-up: Two lanes asked whether we could have 
weekly recycling. Question: Is there anybody to keep an eye on our 
houses? No one here can remember an incident of unauthorized 
entry or theft. There was quite a bit of discussion about getting 
commercial composting here and how that could work. 



Lately many residents have been startled to have their CO detectors 
begin to make noises. It should be noted that they were all installed at 
about the same time and are now beginning to die at the same time 
and must replaced. 

Be very careful about checking for ticks, as it appears to be a bad 
year for them. They have attached to some people even in their own 
yards here. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sheila Lyford, substituting for Joan Davis 


